
The October 10, 2015 CVIDS meeting was called to order by President Nancy.  The 

club would like to thank Donna Denley and Nancy Rash for making the arrangements at 

Prairie View Methodist church.  A motion was made by Barb Papenhausen, seconded 

by Barb McCreight to donate $100 for the use of the facility.   

Treasurers’ report was given by Sue Kramer.  Zora Ronan gave report for club plant 

distribution.  She asked for volunteers and ideas for hybridizers. Zora will be contacting 

Kurt Hanson for club plant distribution.  She also asked for more suggestions for 

hybridizers.  Zora would also like input for the Club Plants of 2014 and 2015.  How well 

did they grow?  Were expectations met?  How well did the plants come through winter 

and summer?  

Garden tour report:  In spite of a 7” rain the tour was enjoyed by 52 members. Thank 

you to Gerald Hobbs for coordinating in the Fort Madison and Burlington area.  Thank 

you to Barry Stoll, Colleen and John Hansen for hosting at Walnut Hill Gardens. A 

delicious BBQ was held with a fire pit. 

Plant swap auction.  See treasurer’s report.  There was discussion changing locations 

for the plant swap. 

Banquet at Holiday Inn Coralville on Nov. 14th.  Deadline to register is Nov. 6th.  

Members are to wear name tags.  Members may arrive at 11:00 AM.  Banquet will be at 

12:00. 

Nancy Carlisle handed out a survey to review locations and presentations throughout 

year 2015. Please return to help the board make 2016 plans. 

There was discussion for suggestions for speakers throughout the 2016 schedule. 

Hybridizer presentations were given by Gerald Hobbs, Jonathan Poulton, Sue Kramer 

and Barb Papenhausen. Ginger Pruess and Barb McCreight demonstrated their lawn 

art creations from glassware.  Doorprizes were awarded.  Thank you to Barb 

Papenhausen for donating tea cups that Ginger and Barb have created into garden 

stakes. 

Meeting was adjourned.  Motion made by Barb McCreight.  Seconded Dave Kramer. 

Luella Johnson, Secretary Pro-tem    


